# **Stoke St Michael Primary School PTA Meeting**

# Wednesday 21st February 2024 7pm - Stoke St Michael Primary School

#### **Present**

Kelsey Todd - Chair David Richardson-Aitken - Vice Chair Kirsty Lanfear - Treasurer Hannah Snow - Secretary Lucy Stott Sarah Jenkins

# **Apologies**

Bev Beckett, Sam Carver, Claire Evans

# 1. Financial Update from Kirsty

Account Balance £7393.29

#### **Allocated Funds**

£500 set aside for STEAM

£600 set aside for new caravan for Glastonbury Steward Base

£120 set aside for Glastonbury Expenses

£17.17 left to spend from Bluebells Class Budget

£67.05 left to spend from Acorns Class Budget

£250.00 left to spend from Chestnuts Class Budget (Set aside to be used towards the purchase of a new class rug.)

£0 left to spend from Owls Class Budget

£2883.44 left to spend from Intervention Room Fund (Possible improvement ideas include new carpet, new lighting, window or skylight.) £1370.62 left to spend from Wildlife Garden Fund (These funds will be used as and when required to maintain the garden, purchase supplies and make any improvements.)

£200 to be set aside for Leavers Hoodies

#### **Funds Raised**

£83.09 raised from Christmas Card sales

# **Funds Spent**

£161.39 used to purchase new playground toys, games and activities as well as suitable storage

£169.68 used to purchase goal posts and basketball nets (Quote for goal posts for field has been obtained, these will be purchased when the weather improves and children will be playing on the field.)
£140 was used to part fund the recent Year 6 Trip (The rest was funded

#### **Expected Costs**

by parents.)

PTA Year 6 Leavers Gifts

Year 6 Leavers Party (Water fight confirmed, need to take water meter reading before and after.)

Purchase water pistol for each Year 6 leaver instead of using water balloons. These will be re-used each year and more purchased as needed for size of year group.

# 2. Upcoming Events

# Easter Trail - Tuesday 26th March 2024

Will take place straight after school around secure school grounds Children will receive a Chocolate Bunny Lolly on completion Hot Dogs and Refreshments will be available to purchase There will be a Raffle (Grand Prize Easter Hamper)

# May Fair - Saturday 18th May 2024, 1pm - 4pm

We will be celebrating 40 years since Stoke St Michael School (in its current location) was opened, with a trip down memory lane in the School Hall.

One of our parents is looking into potential funding for the fair (Approx £800)

Local businesses have been contacted to request raffle prizes, donations so far include Family Disc Golf at Mendip Activity Centre, Family Ticket to Planet Volt soft play at Centurion Hotel

Mufti to be arranged to collect bottles (Considering a boozy (wheel)barrel raffle prize.)

David R-A has agreed to organise food for the event with Matt Rice offering to help cook and serve on the day.

Bev B organising fairy trail and Flower Crown craft stall.

Twinnies Petting Farm are confirmed and will be setup on the 'big' playground.

We have lots more exciting stalls and activities planned - watch this space!

Hannah Snow to Create Posters to advertise this event.

#### · Cinema Club - TBC

School Office to look into licensing requirements.

#### 3. AOB

All money raised from Glastonbury Festival is paid to the Local Authority. This has been in place for sometime. Although, questions were raised around where this money goes?, what it is used for? How it benefits Stoke St Michael School? Kirsty Lanfear to contact LA to obtain this information.

If anyone has any photographs, memories or other interesting information regarding the last 40 years of Stoke St Michael School, that they would like to share, please get in touch.

The meeting finished at 8.15pm Next Meeting - Date TBC